# Gossip should stop

Dear Editor:

For the residents who receive this newspaper, you may be reading an article that may hit many people right at home.

I have lived here all my life and like most people, I have had my share of good times and bad times.

Why do people like to hurt innocent people through gossip?

You can't be so stupid to think that the people being talked about aren't going to find out. Why is it people are so jealous of other people? Why is it people choose to pick on single parents when people like us, who are married,

# Bystanders don't offer assistance

Dear Editor:

Last Monday, May 15, my friend and I were involved in a situation in which we desperately needed assistance.

I though that being from a small community, people would be concerned and help in any way they possibly could.

However, while my friend was unconscious, and I ran to them and asked for their assistance, they were quite ignorant regarding my friends safety.

Luckily, a police officer was close to the scene, and he called the ambulance.

I would like to sincerely thank Constable Glen Klentz, the police officer at the scene, Paul Marcon, Jon Figliomeni and Dave Schinbein, who were in the ambulance and the doctors and nurses in the emergency ward who were very compassionate and concerned.

Sincerely,

Alyson Graham and Cheryl Slawson

may or may not have as many troubled times as single parents?

People think people who are being helped out by the government and being handed brand new houses on a silver platter are so well off!

I feel it's jealousy. We married people can have just as much as these other people but it's just a matter of being able to manage your money. Why are these married couples who have two incomes, bringing in \$2,000 a month always broke?

Because they have to have brand new houses, two brand new cars, the best stereo on the market, raising 2, 3, or 4 children, they are going out every weekend and they expect to have \$5,000 in the bank.

I must say that it's us married people who are in debt and with problems, not the single parents.

We must realize it's not easy to

get ahead in today's society and we should give these single parents credit for trying to improve themselves.

We know how hard it is raising children with two parents, we must be able to imagine how hard it must be raising a child with one parent.

Allow me to make one suggestion. We should sit back and think about what people are doing to each other. Maybe we are the ones with the problems and therefore to cover our problems up, we are taking it out on innocent people, whether single or married. Think about it, let's stop hurting each other and let everyone be happy.

Don't hurt the people who are happy and content just to cover up our unhappiness.

Patricia

### Birth Announcement

Gump & Kim are walking on cloud nine with their precious princess JAIME MONTANNA

She was born on May 6 and weighed 7 lbs. 11 ozs. Proud grandparents are Dan & Jackie Imbeault & Rose Marie Dakin.



Thank you to the nursing staff at the McCausland Hospital and to all those who sent flowers, gifts and visited us during our stay in the hospital. A very special thank you to Dr. Jan Raczycki, Cathy Collinson & Althea Churney, for their excellent care and attention.

Kim, Jaime & Gump

# Thank You

Keith D. Ross

I would like to thank Dr. Raczycki for his care and kindness during my stay at McCausland Hospital.

Also thank you to all the great nurses and staff at the hospital for their care and humor (Tracy S.)

Thank you to Gino Caccamo and family for the fruit basket, everyone that visited, phoned, sent cards, and said prayers.

Thank you to my wonderful family John, Kenny, Sandralee, Steven, Dale, Shirley, Larry, Linda and grandchildren.

A special thank you to my wife Mary

God Bless you all.

Keith D. Ross



Cut yourself a slice of the savings! Thursday, Friday, Saturday, May 25, 26 and 27, 1989 SAVE 10%, 20% or 30%

The Bay's got the Best Prices in Town, and they're even better with your Scratch and Save discount! Just sign your card, have it validated, scratch the seal and you'll save at least 10%... maybe even 30% on almost everything you need for the season ahead. One card per customer. Personal shopping only! NOW 10% OFF 'BIG TICKET' ITEMS, TOO! Yes, you can use your Scratch card to get a maximum 10% savings on all regular-priced major appliances, microwave ovens, stereos, portable electronics, VCR's and televisions!

NUMBER OF WINNERS IN EACH 100 CARDS: 1-30%; 4-20%; 95-10%

Not applicable on: food, tobacco, ATV and snowmobiles, snowthrowers, boats/motors, Estée Lauder and Shiseido, and customer services.

# Thank You

We wish to thank Doctor Wilkes and all of the nursing staff of McCausland Hospital who took good care of our dear mother Rosa who passed away on May 11th, 1989. Thank You to King's Funeral Home for their helpful services. To Father Rademaker, thank you for the beautiful funeral service and eulogy. Thank you to the Senior Choir and servers.

We also wish to thank the many people who travelled from out-of-town to pay their condolences. A special thanks to all of our friends and relatives who sent cards, telegrams, food and flowers. At this difficult time, it is nice to know that there are so many people who care. Everything that you have done will be greatly appreciated and remembered forever.

The Commisso Family

#### FUNERAL ANNOUNCEMENT

**DUGGAN, MIMA MARGARET** 

Mima passed away May 7th at McCausland Hospital following a lengthy battle. Mima was an active member in the C.W.L., Legion Br. 109 and Chimo Club. She was predeceased by her husband Henry Francis and her daughter Geraldine Frances. Surviving Mima are her son Lorne of Amherstburg, Ontario, her daughter Jane of Terrace Bay. Her Grandchildren Colin and Katherine Duggan of Amherstburg, Ontario, Kerri and Kim McColeman of

Terrace Bay and Darryl and Scott Gorman of Terrace Bay. Funeral services were held in Holy Angels Catholic Church with Father Monahan and Father Campbell officiating. Internment was in the Schreiber Cemetery.

Pall bearers were: Lawrence Doucet, Jim Duggan, Patrick Duggan, Chad Lindsay, Terry Condie and Russell McBride. Honorary Pall bearers were Kevin Bull, Wayne Wilson, Ron McBride, Ken Davis, Edgar Leblanc and Clem Bernard. Friends and Relatives from out of town were Mrs. Carol McDonald, Markstay, Ont., Mrs. Lenore Duncan, Wawa, Ont., Mrs. Sharon Lif, Dryden, Ont., Mrs. Pamela Johnston, Regina, Sask., Mr. & Mrs. Jim Duggan, Jamie and Sean, Thunder Bay, Ont. and Mrs. Patrick Duggan, Sault Ste. Maric.

E. Drozdowsky Chairperson



The North of Superior District Roman Catholic Separate School Board Requires A

SECRETARY/ACCOUNTS PAYABLE CLERK (full-time position)

**Duties Include:** 

Typing, filing, processing of purchase orders, collating receiving reports, accurately inputting data required for the preparation of cheques, maintaining an organized filing system.

**Oualifications:** 

Knowledge of standardized clerical methods, procedures and accounting. Previous experience as an accounts payable clerk and secretary is preferred.

PAYROLL CLERK (half-time position)

Duties Include:

Maintaining the sick day ledger, preparing payroll documents, maintaining personnel records, and preparation of hiring kits for new employees.

Qualifications:

Knowledge of payroll procedures. Previous experience as a payroll clerk is preferred.

Fluency in both English and French would be an asset. Applications outlining education, work experience and references should be submitted by June 5, 1989, to:

> Mr. Ken Ryan, Business Administrator, The North of Superior District R.C.S.S. Board, P.O. Box 730, SCHREIBER, Ontario POT 2S0

> > G.J. Matys Director of Education